
January 21, 2018 
Bro. Zac Clay 

Sunday, January 21, 2018 

2765 County Road 22  -   P. O. Box 7 
Centre, AL 35960

Office - 256.927.3214   Fax - 256.927.4776 
www.pinegrovebc.org 

 
 
 
 

Please complete this tab and place it in the 
offering plate during the offering.  You may 
use it to provide us with your information if 
you are a guest, have a prayer request, wish 
to learn more about Pine Grove, need to  
update your contact information, or to share 
a decision you have made today. 
 
Today’s Date: ________________ 
 
__ First Time Guest 
__ Regular Attender 
__ Returning Guest 
__ Pine Grove Member 
 
 
__ Update My Contact Info. 
 
Title: Dr. / Mr. / Mrs. / Miss / Ms.  
 
Name: ______________________________ 
 
Birthday: ____________________________ 
 
Address: ____________________________ 
 
City: ________________________________ 
 
State: ___________  Zip: ________________ 
 
Phone: ______________________________ 
 
Email: _______________________________ 
 
Guest of: ____________________________ 
 
__  Newly Married   __  Single 
 
__  Married       __  College 
 
__  Divorced            __  K- 6th Grade 
  
__  Widowed       __  Youth (7-12) 
 
 
Spouse: _____________________________ 
 
Spouse Birthday: _____________________ 
 
Children Living at home: 
_____________________        ___________ 
Name             birthday 
_____________________         ___________ 
Name             birthday 
_____________________         ___________ 
Name             birthday 

Welcome! 

In reverence to God and out of respect for others, we request 
you turn off or silence all electronic devices. Thank you! 

Guest Info 
We are honored to have you with us at 

Pine Grove today.  We thank you for 
choosing us as your place of worship.  

We’d love to have you join us again, so 
if you have any questions, please feel 

free to ask any staff member, and we’ll 
help you any way we can.  Also, please 
fill out the Guest Information part of 

your bulletin and put it in the offering 
plate as it goes by so that we may  

follow up with you very soon. 
 

Childcare 
 

If you have need of childcare, we have 
options available.  For children aged 
birth - Pre-K we have people in place to 
take care of your children. You will find 
these age-graded rooms downstairs in 
our CLC Gym in rooms C104-C107. For 
ages K through 4th grade, we offer  
Children’s Church, which meets in 
room C200.  Older children are  
encouraged to remain in the sanctuary 
during worship. 
 

Sunday School 
 

We have many Sunday School options 
available for you from age-graded  

classes for children to both  
Co-Ed and Non Co-Ed classes for all age 

groups of adults.  You will find  
information throughout the building 

about our different Sunday School  
classes.  We’d love to have you pick 

one and jump right in. 

 

 

άHow to Win Over Worryέ 
        Philippians 4:1-9 

 
     1. Right ________________ 
      
     2. Right __________________ 
     
     3. Right __________________ 

 
            Tonight: “Captain Noah and the Good Ship of Grace” 
 

256-415-4661 
Guests text the word òWELCOMEó to this number! 

Lottie Moon Christmas Offering.  
Received to date: $13,564.74 

Thank you for your generous gifts! 

Last week I announced that we would have a 
Super Bowl Outreach event here on Feb. 4. 

The primary objective was to use the game as a way to invite  
un-churched people to our campus to hear a clear gospel invitation at half 
time and video testimonies of the participating players as well as a church 
fellowship opportunity. I’ve used this event many times in previous years 
and have been privileged to see many people saved at such events. I felt 
like there was a greater chance of a lost person coming to know Christ at 
an event like this than at a regular Sunday night service. 
However, after much thought and prayer with the staff, we feel like that 
although we were focusing on the evangelistic opportunity, we’ve made 
an oversight. This year there has been much controversy in the NFL with 
many players choosing to kneel instead of stand during the National  
Anthem. We feel like that this disrespect to the flag would be offensive 
especially to our military veterans who have served our great country and 
fought for that flag if we promoted an NFL event this year. We have a 
deep appreciation for our veterans and would never want to do anything 
to upset or offend them. Therefore, we have decided to cancel this event.  
While we don’t apologize for trying to have a different, creative  
outreach to bring people to Jesus, we do apologize from the bottom of 
our hearts if we have offended anyone due to the controversy  
surrounding the National Anthem. If so, please understand it was an  
oversight and was not intentional.  
Bro. Zac 

EASTER CHOIR INVITATION 
Calling all singers, former 
choir members, and 
hopefuls!  Join our Sanctuary 
Choir each Wednesday night 
from 7:00 - 7:30 pm for the 
next 10 weeks and sing with 
us in the Easter presentation!  
No long-term commitment 
required.  Teens 
to Senior Adults 
are welcome! 

Winter Discipleship Classes 5:00 pm today 
 

MenΩs Study - Led by Burge Lane  
(Room C203) 
DǊŀȅ !ǊŜŀǎΥ CƛƴŘƛƴƎ ¢ǊǳǘƘ ²ƘŜƴ [ƛŦŜ Lǎƴϥǘ 

.ƭŀŎƪ ŀƴŘ ²ƘƛǘŜ by Mike Glenn 
 

WomenΩs Study - Led by Debbie Ethridge  
(Room C202) 
{ǘŜŀŘŦŀǎǘ [ƻǾŜΥ ! {ǘǳŘȅ ƻŦ tǎŀƭƳ млт   
 

Baptist Adults - Led by Lynn Doeg  

(Room C208) 

This is an ongoing study. 
 

College & Young Adults -  

Led by Dana Early 

(Room C207) 

Basic We are Church by Francis Chan  
 

Youth Class - Led by Ric Manning 

Room A100 

Courage & Surrender by Francis Chan 
 

ChildrenΩs Choirs -  

Half Notes (Room C204) 

Whole Notes (Room C200) 

Pray for Bro. Eugene this week as he teaches about  
The Tabernacle at New Hope Baptist Church in West Liberty, Kentucky. 



Sunday Morning  
Sunday School 9:45 am 
7th & 8th grades Room A101 
           Bodie & Susan Moore  
9th-12th grades Room A100 
            Dana & Wayne Early  
College (18-25) Room A103 
            Bro. Ric Manning  

5:00 pm Sunday - Bible Study A100 
 

6:00 pm Wednesday - Bible Study A100 
   Led by Kendall Southerland 
*********************************** 

College and Young Adults 
 Sunday at 5:00 pm in Room C207 
 Francis Chan Study “Basic We Are Church” 
      led by Dana Early.     
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          *Zac Clay                      Church Staff                             Stacey Ethridge  
               Pastor     &                                           Worship Leader  
  zclay@pinegrovebc.org                                                     *Weekend                                   sethridge@pinegrovebc.org  

     Cell: 256-490-3093                                         On-Call               Cell: 256-557-5064 
                                               
 

       Eugene Burgess      Ric Manning                     Patrick & Malorie Lowe  
Minister of Senior Adults     Student  & Education Minister          Interim Child’s Ministry Dir. 
  eburgess@pinegrovebc.org              rmanning@pinegrovebc.org      patandmallowe@gmail.com  
           Cell:  256-557-2035                       Cell: 256-613-1000                                       Cell: 256-557-7814                            
                  
                      Barbara Leach                                                     Faye Marton 
                      Financial Secretary                                                              Secretary 
                           bleach@pinegrovebc.org                                                   fmarton@pinegrovebc.org 
                              Cell: 256-458-8602                                                                                  Cell: 256-706-0175  

         Weekend OnðCall:  Thurs., Jan. 25 4:30 pm ð Mon., Jan. 29  8:00 am:  Bro. Ric 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Prelude                                            Instrumentalists 
 

Baptism 
 

Praise and Worship              άLeaning on the Everlasting Armsέ 
                 άOpen Up the Heavensέ 

 

Call to Praise - Sanctuary Choir                             άAlmightyέ 

Praise and Worship                           άThe Family of Godέ 
 

Welcome, Announcements and Prayer                                                             Bro. Zac 
 

Worship with His Tithes and Offerings                   
 

Message in a Song - Gina Lane                          
 

Praise and Worship                             άSweet, Sweet Spiritέ 
άThe Standέ  

              

Message                       Bro. Zac 
 

Time of Response                                                              άTurn Your Eyes Upon Jesusέ 
 
 

Benediction                                  Burge Lane 

What: Annual Steak Dinner 
When: Tuesday, Feb. 13 6:00 pm 
Where: Fellowship Hall 
This is open to anyone who 

would like to come. The cost is $12.00  
per person, and due at sign up. Sign up 
sheets are on the info tables. We are 
looking forward to this time of fellowship. 
             In His Love, Bro. Eugene 

Our Faithfulness in Giving for Jan. 14, 2017  
         

Budget Needs $13,884.00   
Total Offerings $10,442.73 

December Financial Reports are available.  

 

How Can We Pray / Celebrate with you? 
 
___________________________________ 
 

___________________________________ 
 

___________________________________ 
 

___________________________________ 
 

___________________________________ 
 

___________________________________ 
 

___________________________________ 
 

___________________________________ 
 
 

Are you a member of a church? 
__   Yes  __  No 
 
Name of Church: 
 
________________________________ 
 
City:  ___________  State: ______ 
 
 
I would like to learn more about: 
 
__  Accepting Jesus as Savior 
__  Baptism 
__  Becoming a Member of PGBC 
__  Bible Studies 
__  Volunteering Opportunities 
__  Missions 
__  Music 
__  Women’s Ministry 
__  Men’s Ministry 
__  Youth 
__  College 
__  Senior Adults 
__  Preschool / Children 
__  Other: _____________________ 
 
 
I am ready now toΧ 
__  Accept Jesus as my Savior 
__  Be baptized 
__  Become a member of PGBC 
__  Be a more committed follower 
      of Jesus Christ. 
__  Other: ______________________ 
 
 
Preferred Method of Contact: 
 
__  Phone __________________ 
__  Email  __________________ 

Todayôs Nursery (and other)  
Volunteers for 10:45 am & 6:00 pm: 
Preschool Desk: Faye Marton  
 

Bed-babies:  Shane & Celena Sides, 
          Judy Armstrong 
2-3 Years old: Andrew & Beth Hughes  
4 Years old:  David & Erin Deck 

 

Wed. 1/24 4:45 pm Crosswalk:    
  Jonathan Ledbetter 
Wed. 1/24 5:15 pm Childcare:    
  Susan Matthews, April Young 
Wed. Night Choir 1/24 Childcare:   
  Tesha Wood, Carolyn Petty (YC) 
  Justin Wood (OC) 
 

Childrenôs Church Today: U2/S3 

  Patrick & Malorie Lowe 
  Call Young, Joseph Lockridge 
Childrenôs Church 1/28: U2/S4 

  Katelyn Hanson, Seth Matthews 
  Paisley Reed, Zac Mitchell 
     

Crosswalk Today:  
 Casey Young, Evan Atkison (CR 22) 
 Dan Hancock (CR 69) 
Crosswalk 1/28:  
 Keith Daniel, Keith Atkison (CR 22) 
 Patrick Walker (CR 69) 
 

Computer Today:  
  (AM) Kaleb Kines 
  (PM)  Patrick Lowe 
Computer 1/28:  
  (AM) Jesse Castillo 
  (PM)  Savannah Moore 
 

Sound Today:       
  (AM) Billy Lumsden, Megan Ethridge 
  (PM)  Phil Hollingsworth 
Sound 1/28:   
  (AM) Brandon Harris, Megan Ethridge 
  (PM)  Ric Manning  
 

War Room Today:  
  Amy Chester, Gina Farrar 

The #50 on the monitors above the 
piano & drums means we are  
shorthanded in the nursery!  

 

Morning Worship 11:00 am 
January 21, 2018 

(Older Children) 

Childrenôs Church dismissed (5 yr./K through 4th Grade).  
    Follow leaders holding gold flags to room C200.  

 

(Younger Children) 

Children 4 yr. & under located in Preschool Dept. on bottom floor of CLC. If preschool parents are  
needed during the service, your security number will appear on the monitors above the piano & drums. 

Join us at 5:00 pm for Discipleship Classes 
and at 6:00 pm for evening worship service! 

ACTIVITIES FOR THE WEEK   
Sunday, January 21 
  9:15-9:45 am & 12:00 noon  
                  Library open                                      C101 
  9:45 am   Sunday School 
11:00 am   Worship Service                         Sanctuary 
  5:00 pm   Whole Notes Choir            C200 
                  Half Notes Choir                                C204 
                  Steadfast Love                                  C202 
                  Gray Areas            C203 
                  Basic We Are Church                        C207 
                  Baptist Adults                                    C208 
                  Youth Class                                       A100 
  6:00 pm   Worship Service     Sanctuary 
 

Wednesday, January 24 
 5:00 pm Awana              Gym 
 6:00 pm Youth             A100 
 6:00 pm Adult Bible Study            A210 
 7:00 pm Sanctuary Choir Practice                      A210 

Brown Bag Ministry 
for January is collecting 

pop tarts.  
 

Thank you for your generous 
help! Drop off boxes are at both info. tables!  

Awana begins at 5:30 pm 
Wednesday in the gym!  

*************** 
Wednesday night from 5:00 - 5:30 pm the 

Kingdom Café will be 
serving potato soup.  

Dear Pine Grove Church Family: 

We would like to express our deep and 

sincere appreciation for all that you have 

done for us through the loss of our  

Grandfather. Everyone that we have  

encountered from the Pine Grove family 

has been so welcoming and  

accommodating. You all showed your love 

for our grandparents from the time that they 

walked in to your church. They had visited 

other churches in the area and they knew 

immediately that this was where God  

wanted them to be. Each time that we  

visited your church with them, we  

experienced the same welcoming feeling 

that kept them there. 

Thank you to each of the ladies and  

gentlemen who prepared and served lunch 

on the day of the funeral. Thank you to  

everyone who made sure the church was 

open to us. Thank you to all who arranged 

and provided music. And thank you to all 

who visited with our Grandfather after the 

loss of our precious Grandmother and for 

visiting with him after he moved to Georgia. 

Most of all, thank you for your continued  

prayers. 

We appreciate you more 

than you know.   
 

The Family of Sam Jones. The Half Notes and 
Whole Notes Choirs 
will meet TODAY, at 
5:00 pm. The Whole 
notes will be in Room 
C200, and the Half 
Notes in Room C204. 

Attention  
Parents of  

2nd - 6th Graders 
 

If you are interested in your child going 
to Centri Kid Camp this summer the 
first deposit of $50 is due Feb. 11. 

Help us welcome Baby Boy Lowe with a ò2nd Baby Sprinkle!ó 
Parents - Donnie & Avery Lowe, Big Sister - Tallulah  

Sunday, Jan. 21st  
~ Diapers ~ Wipes ~ Gifts  

Drop -off in the gym  

Tonight at 6:00 pm Bro. Zac will  
continue a series called  

άBig Events of the Old Testament.έ 
 

άCaptain Noah and the Good Ship 
of Graceέ Attention Good Samaritans: Mark your  

calendars for the scheduled workdays at 
the  building across the road, framing and  
finishing walls. 
Saturday, Feb. 17th, Mar. 17th and  
April 21st at 7:00 am.  

The following donations were received  
in memory of Susan Randle: 

 

Dr. Rainerôs Mission Trip  
Jerry & Rachel Pruett 
Jimmy & Linda Winkles  

 

Mission Meals 
Jimmy & Linda Winkles  


